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BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING 
September 20, 2017 

Board Room 
2:00 p.m. 
MINUTES 

 
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 3:02 p.m. by Committee Chair, Morris Rodrigue.   
 
ROLL CALL:   

x Jill Ault x Sue Loring x Kathy Royce  Student Rep. 

x Don Cingrani x Tom Masulis x Susan Schroth   

x Sara Holmes x Morris Rodrigue x Tom Simpson   

 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 8/30/17. Cingrani/Loring. Discussion- A few edits were made for clarification. 
Motion carried unanimously. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: None  
 
REPORTS: None  
 
DISCUSSION/ACTION:  
Multiyear Projections 
Morris explained to the newer members how the multiyear projections have been done for a number of years.  
The President has revamped the old form to one that we could adjust quickly (handout).  The new format works 
and it gives us an opportunity to have productive discussions, and we can quickly adjust the numbers and let 
them replicate through the spread sheet. On the bottom of the spread sheet are the assumptions, and on the 
top of the spread sheet adjustments can be made to see what happens to the trend lines.   

 
Don suggested a few changes to the form 1) use light colors for color coding, 2) remove the dollars signs on 
every line, and 3) show the date column on each page.  These changes will make the document easier to read. 
 
Susan asked about the health care benefits costs, and how they appear to stay the same.  Morris explained 
there is a cap that was negotiated in the union contracts, and unless the cap changes through negotiations we 
do not adjust the health benefits line. Don said that the current union contracts state a dollar amount, which has 
shifted the burden from the District to the employee, and that in the future, the cap could be negotiated higher 
or possibly changed to a percentage.  

 
 

Tom said in looking at the revenue side he is guessing that what is driving the increase is the assumed COLA.   
Morris said yes, but that there are other things driving the COLA outside of the TCR as well.   
 
Sue asked what makes up the TCR. Morris said the TCR includes EPA, property tax, timber tax, and 98% of 
enrollment fees are what makes up the bulk of the TCR.  Jill added that lottery is also in addition to TCR. 
Susan asked if the college gets federal lottery dollars. Jill said all lottery dollars are from the state.  

 
 
STRS and PERS 
Morris said there is a big concern going forward with regard to funding STRS and PERS. The STRS projection 
is accurate because it was legislated to increase by specific amounts each year.  PERS doesn’t require 
legislative action, can change annually, and is based on statewide projections.   
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Morris said the increase in retiree health benefits are a concern. Every two (2) years we do an updated actuary 
report, and it’s showing that we are hitting a peak.  The other thing it shows on the final report is that total 
liability was over $40M, but this time it was $38M- trending down. The GASB rules changed again, it used to be 
based on an amortized schedule, but not anymore. Now we are expected to have a plan to meet the liability.   

 
Morris said when we review the actuary report, it’s possible that we may not currently need to put more money 
in the OPEB trust, but we might consider putting money aside for STRS and PERS which will give us a little 
saving to deal with the ongoing funding requirement.  Don said he does not view it as a fixed liability, but if we 
knew we could put away a certain amount each year it might be more manageable.  

 
Morris said we could put the funds in a ‘special fund’ account, or invest the dollars instead and then draw off of 
the investment for STRS and PERS costs, or just budget the increases.   

 
Don said when you think about the OPEB trust requirements, we are playing catch up. Currently, we need to 
pay the minimum amount, which makes our current resources unavailable for our current needs.   Setting more 
money aside is financially responsible on one hand, but on the other hand it could be viewed as taking 
resources out of the current budget to fund the future. Don said if it is decided to set more dollars aside, then 
let us not set aside any more than what we could get back if we needed it.  

 
Morris said one scenario would be if we had a huge budget cut, and we didn’t want to do layoffs, we could use 
dollars from the OPEB trust. Tom M said for him it is a different conversation, because the investment in PERS 
and STRS are what we should put in for our future, and it is an annual cost we will always have, but agrees 
that it has become a worrisome part of the budget.  

 
Morris said there are a few approaches we could take to stay up with the ongoing increases to the retirement 
obligations, and one would be to create a fund at the county treasury where dollars gain some interest, the 
other would be to create a trust like the OPEB trust, where the funds would be available to draw from to 
specifically pay STRS and PERS. Susan asked if we should look at our ending balance before making a 
decision. Morris said this year we did not budget for the dollars for OPEB, so we need to discuss and consider 
other options.  The two approaches are:  1) putting dollars aside, or 2) investing the dollars in a irrevocable 
trust (with a irrevocable trust, you gain interest on the dollars, but the dollars would only be available for STRS 
and PERS expenses).   

 
Tom M said the motivation to establish the trust account is to plan for future shocks to the budget.  Jill said a 
trust would provide some stability over the years.  
 
Morris said there are ways to smooth out the required investment in OPEB, so the committee should discuss 
different approaches. For current employees this is less about retirement and more about what kind of erratic 
motions could happen in our budget when there is a big change.  We have some control over OPEB 
contributions, but we do not have control over PERS and STRS. Therefore, we need to provide the college with 
the ability to not overreact if we get budget cuts from the state.  

 
Sue said we’ve had a big reserve, so one could argue that we already have a savings to cover STRS/PERS 
increases. Morris said the argument could also be to use the reserve, and this could actually be a third 
approach.  Morris explained that with a 23% reserve we could easily take 3% and start with those dollars, 
include any one-time monies and any extra funds at the end of the year. All agreed this was a logical place to 
start.  

 
Morris said there are two concerning issues across the state: Enrollments are in a declining mode and STRS 
and PERS contributions are increasing.   Morris will bring back the three (3) approaches discussed today with 
more detail. No further discussion. 

 
OTHER /ANNOUNCEMENTS: None  

 
ADJOURNMENT: 3:20 p.m. 

  
NEXT MEETING: 10/04/17  
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Recorded by: 
Sherry Nicholas, Executive Assistant 
Administrative Services 
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